
 
 

Ingleby Manor Free School & Sixth Form  

Welwyn Road , Ingleby Barwick  

Stockton on Tees, TS17 0FA 

T: 01642 352450 

E: info@inglebymanorschool.org.uk  

W: www.inglebymanorschool.org.uk  

Principal: Ray Parkinson  

 

 

 

      
 

 

Message from the Principal 
 
 

 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers & Students 
  
As we head out of 2020 and into 2021 I would like to take this opportunity to thank students, staff, 
SAB, carers and parents for their continued support of the school. This year has been incredibly 
challenging, working through the pandemic has taken a great deal of time and energy by us all, but 
the school has thrived. 
  
I have been incredibly impressed in the way students have engaged in new and innovative ways of 
learning. We have moved a great distance in a short space of time. I am confident that whatever 
2021 brings we are in a strong position as a school community to respond to it. 
  
To Mr O'Hara, who is leaving Ingleby Manor this term.  On behalf of the school I wish you the very 
best for your future career and thank you for the service you have provided. 
  
Finally, may I wish you all students, staff, SAB, carers and parents a happy and peaceful Christmas.  I 
hope you will get the opportunity to spend some safe time with loved ones and come back refreshed 
next year. 
  
Best Wishes. 
  
Ray Parkinson 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr Ray Parkinson 
Principal 
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COVID 19 ð Attendance 

 

  
 

 
Link to government guidance below: 
 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
 

 
In line with government guidance, please see below what you need to do if your child has developed illness and 
symptoms in relation to COVID 19. 
 

¶ If your child or a member of the household is presenting with the following symptoms, they must remain 
home from school and NHS 111 must be contacted to see if they will need to be tested for COVID 19 

 
The symptoms to look out for are as follows: 

¶ New Persistent Cough 

¶ Temperature 

¶ Loss of Taste 

¶ Loss of Smell 
 

¶ If NHS 111 advises that a test must be completed, your child (and any siblings) must remain home from 
school until the test is carried out and a result provided. 

¶ NEGATIVE -  If the test result is negative, your child (and siblings) can return to school. 

¶ POSITIVE -  If the test is positive, the child with symptoms must remain home for 10 days from the 
day the symptoms started. Every other person in the household must remain home for 14 days from the 
same date. 

 
If there are any changes in relation to government guidance and attending school, we will inform you. 
 
In instances where there is a vulnerable member of the household, and a parent is choosing to keep their child 
home from school to shield the other person but there are no symptoms present of COVID19, a shielding letter 
from the NHS to confirm that this course of action is to be followed must be provided otherwise your childs 
absence will not be authorised. 
 

 
If your child is self-isolating, they must send a TEAMS chat to their Learning Manager before 9.30am each day 
to confirm that they are online and are completing school work. The Learning Manager will assist students where 
needed by providing guidance via TEAMS chat. If a Learning Manager has not had contact from a student by 
9.30am, our attendance officer will contact parents. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus


Reporting a Positive COVID- 19 Case during the Christmas Break. 
 
It is important that school are kept informed with all positive COVID-19 cases amongst our students to 
ensure that we can act accordingly. If you child tests positive for COVID-19 in the period 18 -23 December 
2020, we need to ask you to contact us. To make this process as easy as possible while schools are closed, we 
will be adding a form to the school website.  This will allow you to submit details of a positive test received 
between 18 and 23 December and allow us to take the necessary actions, laid down by the Department for 
Education.   
 
The form will ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ/h±L5Ω ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ όƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƛǾe by Friday 18th December), or by 
scanning the QR code on the right (which will also be live from 18th December). 
 
If your child receives a positive test result after the 23 December, you can inform us on the first day of the new 
term, using normal attendance procedures.    

 
QR code  - This will appear on the school Website 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Reporting Absence (Term-time) 
 

To report your childs absence from school, an email outlining their reason for absence must be sent to the 
attendance department each day your child is not coming in to school.  
 
Below is the email address to send this notification to : 
 

attendance@inglebymanorschool.org.uk 

 
 

 

Visit  from Public Health England 

 

 
 
On Monday 14th December, two representatives from Public Health England visited Ingleby Manor School to 
look around and discuss the measures that are in place to reduce the risk of COVID-19 infection. PHE completed 
a thorough risk assessment and the feedback was that Ingleby Manor School scored full marks across all 
categories and there were no recommendations for further improvement.  
 
PHE have reported that they are Ψvery happy with the measures that the school have in place in response to the 
COVID-19 pandemicΩ. 
 

mailto:attendance@inglebymanorschool.org.uk


Teaching and Learning  

Online Learning/ Teams 

A massive thank you to all parents, carers and students who have adapted to online learning when there has 

been a need to self-isolate or indeed, a bubble closure ς and of course to our teachers also who have had to 

adapt to the demands of blended learning. It has been a learning curve for all but one which we are successfully 

navigating.  

Students are using Teams well to communicate with teachers, to find allocated work in the files section of each 

work from home team and to engage in live lessons. We appreciate your feedback, both strengths of the existing 

platform and areas for improvement, so please keep communicating with us.  We are working hard to ensure 

good blended learning experiences for all students during these challenging times. GSCE Pod, Hegarty and 

Language Nut are all excellent platforms enhancing learning ς links for these can be found on the student home 

page.  

Updates 

¶ The post section has disabled comments from teachers to individual students so the general posts 

section has to be used to communicate with teachers. 

¶ There is an IMFS Work from Home Team for all year groups and there is a separate channel for each 

subject. All resources can be found in the files section. Over the holidays, these sections will be tidied 

and weekly work instructions for each year group provided in the files section for that week. This should 

enhance the instructions and ensure that work is clearer and easier to find. (We are not able to prioritise 

teacher posts and we are aware that they become lost in the posts comments, so this is a better option). 

¶ [ƛǾŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƧƻƛƴ ƴƻǿΩ button. Poor internet locally has made 

it challenging for some students to participate in the live lessons; if this happens on occasion, please be 

assured that a recorded session will be uploaded soon after the live session has ended.  

Important Reporting Dates for the Spring Term 

KS3 students have been busy completing assessments in English, Maths, Science, History, Geography and MFL. 

Some of these assessments will be sat after Christmas. Students in Years 7 to 9 will receive a report on Friday 

29th January 2021. Thereafter, the assessments and their mark schemes will go on our website.  

Students in Year 10 have also undertaken exams in key subjects whilst in other areas, assessment has been 

ongoing. They will also receive a report home on Friday 29th January 2021.  

Students in Year 11 have been working very hard during their Mock exam period and will receive a report week 

commencing Monday 11th January 2021. The assessments and their mark schemes will go into the relevant 

subject channel in the Year 11 Work from Home Teams in January.  

All reports will be sent out electronically with an explanatory letter. Any issues identified by the report, please 

feel free to contact the relevant learning manager for your child in the first instance. (Year 7 ς Mrs Chapman, 

Year 8 ς Mr Cole, Year 9 ς Mrs Barwick, Year 10 ς Mrs MacKay, Year 11 ς Mr McMahon) 

 

Year 11 

Our Year 11 students have done themselves proud in the way that they have conducted themselves since 

returning in September and throughout the Mock exam period. Mr McMahon, SLT and all Year 11 teachers are 

delighted with their maturity, resilience and perseverance.  

All students have been allocated a mentor and the weekly Year 11 Breakfast which will commence in January is 

an excellent opportunity to share success and target areas for improvement. We will also be offering some exam 



support sessions on how to revise effectively and dealing with exam stress in the Spring term too. School based 

intervention sessions will recommence in January also with the backup of online sessions if we need to resort to 

this. The intervention timetable can be found below: 

Subject Time Day Location 

English 3.20-4.20pm Monday F13 
F14 

Maths 3.20-4.20pm Monday F15 
F16 

Science 3.20-3.50pm Wednesday F12 
F13 
F14 

History 3.50-4.20pm Wednesday F15 

Geography 3.50-4.20pm Wednesday F16  

Sports Science 7.45 - 8.20am Wednesday F17 

IMedia 3.50-4.20pm Thursday F17 

Enterprise 3.50-4.20pm Thursday F17 

Travel and Tourism 3.50-4.20pm Thursday F17 

Engineering 3.50-4.20pm Thursday* Engineering 

Performing Arts 3.50-4.20pm Thursday* Hall 

MFL 3.50-4.20pm Thursday F12 

 

Year 11 may wish to target key areas for revision over this holiday period and a summary of work in various 

subject areas and key messages are provided below:  

History - Consolidation and revision materials can be found in the History channel of the Work from Home Year 

11 Team in the file named 'Revision'. In this folder, you will find materials supporting revision for Paper 1 - 

Medicine, Paper 2- Elizabeth and Paper 3 - Germany. GCSE pod and your pearson revision books (an electronic 

copy of each textbook can be found in the revision folder too) are also useful revision tools. Intervention videos 

are also available to help you target key areas of the course.  

Geography - There is a revision section in the Work from Home Team. I will add more walk and talks so there is 

a whole paper 1 and 2 in there. There is also a Geography Revision website which can be found at 

Geogrevisioningleby (google.com) . Students have all been given a pocket revision guide which they can use to 

aid them with their revision. 

Science - Students can find lots of resources on Microsoft Teams to help them consolidate their learning. Each 
week exam questions are added to individual class teams, along with mark schemes so that students can self-
assess. Students can also find topic checklists and revision PowerPoints to help them answer the questions. 
Additionally, there will also be a new GCSEPod playlist set up which will look into the upcoming science topics, 
giving students an idea of what to expect (and get ahead of the curve) when we return to school in January. 
Students should also use their revision guides and flashcards to reinforce their understanding on paper two 
topics. Guides and flash cards can be purchased on ParentPay if they have not already been ordered.  
 
English literature - Consolidation and revision materials for all LITERATURE texts can be found in the file named 

'Christmas Revision' in the Year 11 Work at Home Team (English Channel). There are videos taking you through 

the key quotations and default essays, plus resources to help you plan essays for each of the key 

https://sites.google.com/view/geographyrevisioningleby


characters. GCSE pod is also a useful revision tool. Further revision and consolidation activities can also be found 

in the "October Revision" folder. 

Recommended reading 

GCSE Pod - for Y9, Y10 and Y11 English Language and literature revision 
BBC Bitesize - for both KS3 and KS4: SPaG revision, letter/article/speech writing 
Y7 will be studying Boy after Christmas 
Y8 will be studying I Am Malala (Teen abridged version) 
Y9 will be studying The 57 Bus 
 
English Language - We ask that you take this opportunity to PRACTISE your narrative. For those students who 
do not have a narrative, use the Christmas break to write one. There is also a "bank" of tasks for transactional 
writing which have been placed in the "Christmas Revision folder". Five-minute plans of each of these tasks are 
a great way to help you practise for this part of the exam. 
 
Creative iMedia - The GCSE exam in on Monday 11th January. You have been issued with a past exam paper to 
complete over Christmas. You MUST revise over the next two weeks. Revision guides are available in the R081 
folder in Teams. You have also been issued with a printed copy of the workbook which is an excellent revision 
resource. 
 
Business Enterprise - You must continue to work on Component 1 and 2 assignments. All the resources you 
need for this are available in the assignments section of the Y11 Enterprise team. If you have a resit exam on 
1st February you must continue to revise over Christmas. A huge range of revision resources are available in 
Teams in the Exam Resit folder, including past paper questions.  
 
Travel and Tourism - You must continue to work on Component 1 and 3 assignments. All the resources you need 
for this are available in the assignments section of the Y11 Travel and Tourism team. If you have a resit exam on 
3rd February you must continue to revise over Christmas. Revision questions and PowerPoints have been added 
to Teams. 
 
Maths - Two Past Papers can be found in the files section of the Maths channel in the Work at Home 
Team.  Videos explaining how to do the questions will be posted over the holiday period to help you if you are 
experiencing any difficulties. 
 

Spanish - A knowledge organiser booklet has been distributed to you in class. All key topics are covered within 

the booklet. Choose 3 topics that you feel you need to improve the most on and spend 10 minutes each day 

reviewing and learning new words/ expressions. 

Use languagenut.com to practise GCSE style questions and your Pearson revision book. Intervention power 
points and files will also be posted on Teams for you to access. 
 
Sports Studies/ Science - We would like to take this opportunity to say how pleased we are with the cohort who 

are undertaking the OCR Cambridge National in Sport Studies or Sport Science. In challenging circumstances, a 

real focused and hard-working approach has been adopted in classroom lessons. 

On Monday 11th January, those entered will be undertaking the exam component within this course and this 

will count towards their final overall grade. It is extremely important that pupils and parents/carers understand 

the importance of this and allow the pupil to dedicate the necessary time and undertake suitable revision to 

fully prepare them for this exam.  

We have posted and emailed a small booklet that includes 100 questions and 100 answers. These are retrieval-

based questions. These resources are also added to their relevant class on Microsoft Teams. 



Engineering ς  There has been some fantastic practical work going ahead despite the covid 19 restrictions. The 

students are working extremely hard to finish their Unit 2 module to design and make a desktop lamp. Monday 

period 6 and Wednesday period 6 are a feast to behold to see all the students producing their practical work. 

After the holiday season, the students will be able to focus on sections of their folder that needs attention, as 
well as any practical work. 
 

 

 
 
  
 

Christmas Cake Decorating 

 
Our Year 7 Food Technology students had a fun morning decorating Christmas Cakes 
 

                 
 

           
 

            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Magic of Christmas Raffle 2020 

 

 
 

 
 

Ingleby Manor School would like to thank the following who have donated prizes for the Magic of 
Christmas Raffle for the students 

 
 
 

Ingleby Manor Foundation Trust 
School Governors 

Protocol Education 
Vision for Education 

Motif 8 
Many Staff 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Some of our winners of the Magic of Christmas Raffle prizes 
 

          
 
 

    
 
 

      
 
 

                
 
 

           



 

    Rudolph Run 2020 in Aid of Teesside Hospice             

                

 
 
Ingleby Manor School are supporting Teesside Hospice this year by taking part in the 
Charity Rudolph Run 
 
 
All students taking part in the event for charity were issued Reindeer Antlers and a Rudolph nose and will  
also achieve their  fundraising badge as part of the Earn your Marks Scheme that runs across school. 
 

In total we have raised a massive £660.00 for Teesside Hospice 

Thank you to everyone who donated 
 
 

 
The PE Staff warming up for the run 

 

 

 
Year 7 Reindeers 

 

             
 
 
 

 



 

 

Mr Ham-Ying needed a haircut! 

Mr Ham-Ying (English Teacher) cut all of his hair off in school on Thursday 17th December  

Through his just giving page he has managed to raise 

£535 

for The Childrens Society 

 

**Check out the video of his haircut on our school Twitter page 

 

 

Festive fun in Drama  

         

         

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/childrenssociety


 

Festive Dressdown day 

             

          

        

 

Continued Staggered start and finish times  

 
To reduce the ongoing risk of COVID 19 transmission, the staggered start times and finish times will continue 

for each year group following the Christmas Break. These are detailed below: 

 

  - Year 9, 10, 11       - Year 7 & 8 

 -  Start Time: 8.30am      - Start time: 9.00am 

 - Gates open for entry: 8.20am     - Gates open for entry: 8.50am  

- Finish time (Mon to Thurs) 3.15pm    - Finish time (Mon to Thurs) 3.45pm 

- Finish time (Friday) 1.00pm     - Finish time (Friday) 1.30pm 

 

 

 


